
To: CUPE 5441 MEMBERSHIP  
 
As of September 16th, 2020, Danielle Irwin has vacated her position as Lead Steward 
- Service for St. Joseph’s Health Centre to pursue professional endeavors. We thank 
Danielle for her contributions to Local 1144 and Local 5441.  
 
Message from Danielle:  
 
It was a pleasure to serve both as a Steward and as a member of The Executive for 
this Local! It offered me the opportunity to meet and work alongside some really 
amazing people; I extend my upmost gratitude for all of your hard work, dedication 
and skill.  
 
In Solidarity,  
 
Danielle 


